

WAR DEPARTMENT OFFICE OF THE SURGEON GENERAL WASHINGTON

June 9, 1941.

Dear Dr. Rankin:

It was a source of genuine pleasure to me when I saw a notice in the daily press of your election as President of the American Medical Association. May I add my sincere congratulations to the many that I know you have received?

I enjoyed meeting you and being with you at the meetings of the Medical Preparedness Committee very much and appreciate what you have done and are doing for the Medical Service during this preparedness program.

With very best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Brig. General, Med. Dept., U. S. Army.

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 271 W. Short Street, Lexington, Ky.